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April 6, 2021 
 
 
 
Honourable Doug Ford          VIA EMAIL 
Premier of Ontario 
Email: premier@ontario.ca 
 
 
 
Re: Support for Universal Paid Sick Days in Ontario 

 
Dear Premier Ford, 

 
At its meeting held on March 8, 2021, Council for the Town of Amherstburg passed the following: 
 
Resolution # 20210308-073 
 
“That Administration BE DIRECTED to send a letter of support regarding the City of St. 
Catherine's request for permanent universal paid sick days for all workers in Ontario during 
the pandemic and beyond.” 
 
Enclosed is a copy of the correspondence from the City of St. Catharines for convenience and 
reference purposes.  
 
 
Regards, 
 

 
 
Tammy Fowkes 
Deputy Clerk, Town of Amherstburg 
(519) 736-0012 ext. 2216 
tfowkes@amherstburg.ca  
 

mailto:premier@ontario.ca
mailto:tfowkes@amherstburg.ca


 

 

Website: www.amherstburg.ca 

271 SANDWICH ST. SOUTH, AMHERSTBURG, ONTARIO N9V 2A5 

Phone: (519) 736-0012 Fax: (519) 736-5403 TTY: (519)736-9860 

 

cc:  
 
Rebecca Alfieri, Council and Committee Coordinator, St. Catharines 
ralfieri@stcatharines.ca  
 
 
Minister of Labour, Hon. Monte McNaughton 
Minister.MLTSD@ontario.ca  
 
 
Taras Natyshak 
tnatyshak-co@ndp.on.ca  
 
 
Chris Lewis 
Chris.Lewis@parl.gc.ca  
 

 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
amo@amo.on.ca  
 
 
All Ontario Municipalities 
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February 9, 2021 
 
 

The Honourable Doug Ford, M.P.P. 

Premier of Ontario 

Legislative Building  

Queen's Park  

Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 

Sent via email: premier@ontario.ca 
 
Re: Universal Paid Sick Days in Ontario 
Our File 35.31.99 
 
Dear Premier Ford: 
 
At its meeting held on February 1, 2021, St. Catharines City Council approved the following motion: 
 

“WHEREAS workers in Ontario without paid sick leave often feel forced to work when unwell so 
they can feed and support their families and are at risk of losing a paycheque or even their jobs 
if they stay home; and 
 
WHEREAS the Canada Recovery Sickness Benefit is temporary, not accessible to all and not 
usable for the crucial first few days of an illness; and 
 
WHEREAS had legislated paid sick leave been in place before the global pandemic, lives 
would have been saved because infection rates would have been reduced; and 
 
WHEREAS the lack of paid sick days has especially hurt Black, Indigenous, workers of colour, 
women and migrant workers who are over-represented in low-paying frontline jobs with few 
benefits and a reduced ability to work from home; and  
 
WHEREAS the Ontario Medical Association, 11 GTHA Mayors and Chairs representing 
Ontario’s largest municipalities, the editorial board of the Toronto Star, the Toronto Board of 
Health, the Decent Work and Health Network, the Ontario Nurses Association, and several 
other professional associations representing thousands of healthcare workers have all called 
on the provincial government to legislate paid sick days;  
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the City of St. Catharines endorses legislated sick leave 
and calls on the government of Ontario to permanently legislate universal paid sick days for all 
workers in Ontario during the pandemic and beyond, regardless of workplace size, type of work 
or immigration status; and 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this motion be forwarded to the Premier of Ontario, Minister 
of Labour, all Regional MPPs, Niagara Region, and all Ontario Municipalities.” 
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If you have any questions, please contact the Office of the City Clerk at extension 1506. 

 
 
Bonnie Nistico-Dunk, City Clerk 
Legal and Clerks Services, Office of the City Clerk 
:ra 
 
Cc 
 

Minister of Labour, Hon. Monte McNaughton, Minister.MLTSD@ontario.ca 
Jennifer Stevens, MPP - St. Catharines, JStevens-CO@ndp.on.ca  
Jeff Burch, MPP - Niagara Centre, JBurch-QP@ndp.on.ca  
Wayne Gates, MPP - Niagara Falls, wgates-co@ndp.on.ca  
Sam Oosterhoff, MPP - Niagara West-Glanbrook, sam.oosterhoff@pc.ola.org 
Niagara Region 
Ontario Municipalities  
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